ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Ilene Kotajarvi, Executive Director

 Schoolcraft County Economic Development Corporation

Ilene stated that to continue seeking additional education is very important as well as staying abreast of what is happening at the county level.  The upcoming survey that the township board will be completing will compel us to look to the future.  A board needs to be united in its decisions, keep the momentum going and continue its strategic planning for the future.  
Tourism.  In 2004 an Economic Feasibility Plan and Implementation Guide was completed by Anderson Economic on Schoolcraft County.  The four components of the guide included Industrial, Retail, Tourism & Housing.  Thompson Township has many assets to promote, like our Lake Michigan shoreline, State Parks, Big Springs, and the new historical project that is being worked on.  In the tourism component of the implementation guide, the creation of a circle tour of the county was suggested.  This brochure has been completed and is in its final stages, ready for printing.  Three of the suggested sites to visit in this brochure are located in our township and we should include this brochure on our new website.

In bringing visitors into our area and promoting the tourism, we need to ask ourselves, what picture do we want to present of our township? How do we achieve that picture?   Changes come with progress and without vision and planning; we cannot predict how those changes will affect us.  We need to find our niche and build on it.  Our new historical marker project could have long reaching affects and as each step in this process becomes successful, it will create enthusiasm to continue onto the next step.  We could consider adding Art to the historical aspect with a mural depicting our history.  

Business.  We should look at our existing businesses and consider what we would want for business in the future.  What would our residents want?  Would we want manufacturing and what incentives would we offer future businesses to locate in our township?  One thing that will affect incoming businesses is our lack of high speed internet service.  Technology is the future and today most businesses rely on the internet. At this time, with the development of the industrial parks and accessible retail space, Manistique is the logical choice for new business.  However, if the new hospital complex comes into our township, there will be job creation, increased housing, a need for temporary lodging such as motels and higher traffic flow through the township.  Each new job will create additional spin-off jobs and these will create a need for additional housing.   This will have a definite impact on our township.
We have made great strives as a township board over the past several years.  The townships have been more involved recently in county wide decisions and should continue to keep a high profile.  As we become more involved and vocal in what is happening in our county, we tend to feel less alienated about decisions that are being made that affect our township.  We need to make every effort to communicate with the public so that they can see what is being accomplished and what changes may be coming in the future.  They need to see a unified board that is working together in their best interests.
